
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

April 06, 2021 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday, April 06, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters 
City Hall.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeffrey Coomes, Commissioners Kenneth Wells, Mickey Duncan, 
Matt Johnson, Debra Rudd, and City Clerk Sherri Crowley. 
 
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes called meeting to order, and Debra Rudd opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes of the March 02, 2021, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Kenneth Wells to accept minutes. Second by Debra Rudd.  Motion carried. 
 
Financial reports for March 2021were presented to the board.   
No additions or corrections. 
Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the reports.   Matt Johnson seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Public Appeals 
None 
 
Nuisance 
Board requested letter of warning to be sent to homeowner for nuisance violation. 
  
Old Business: 
Motion by Debra Rudd to accept the first reading of the new water ordinance with the changes discussed. 
Motion seconded by Kenneth Wells Motion carried 
 
Update on the fire hydrant on Hamilton Drive- The water hydrant has been installed and the new fire hydrant 
ordered.  Delivery scheduled for 2 weeks.    
 
New Business 
The City Clerk reported receiving phone calls from City residents concerning golf cart/ATV vehicles. 
 being driving on the State Road and City Road.  The concern was safety for the children driving and  
riding in the vehicles.  Also presented was a compliant of residents throwing debris in the ditches.  
After discussion concerning the situation, the Board determined that they have no course of action due to not 
having a law enforcement department within the City Administration.   
 
Due to funding, The Board voted unanimously against putting porta potties at the City Park.   
 
Mayor Jeffrey Coomes reported the Webster Co Jail would be unable to mow the City Park and City properties 
this year.   The Board will work on sharing the mowing responsibilities and will be reimbursed for time and gas.  
The Board requested the City Clerk investigate getting a quote for the properties that needs to be bushhogged. 
 
The City Clerk presented a list of items for surplus.  The Board voted unanimously to surplus all items on the list 
and authorized the City Clerk to negotiate an acceptable price. 
 
Motion by Debra Rudd to adjourn at 7:15 p.m.  Matt Johnson seconded the motion.    Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be May 04, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. 


